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The SWG3 group agreed the following working assumptions for SMS, at the March 1999 meeting:


For the first release of 3G, the existing 03.40 TPDUs should be encapsulated within a new message structure.  A new header would permit later expansion into new message types.  The coding of the 03.40 TPDU would be unchanged.


It should be possible to check the capabilities of a receiving MS, by sending an initial message defining the content/service.  The MS can then reject the overall message if it is unable to support the content/service.


For MS to MS messaging, it should be possible to attempt a direct delivery via the PLMN, without use of a SC.  If the destination is unreachable, then the message may be sent to a SC for later delivery, or (according to the service) the message may be discarded.  The direct service would be additional to the services for MS to MS messaging provided via an SC (as in GSM).  Charging needs further study.


In cases of  mobile terminated delivery failure due to temporary loss of coverage, there should be a mechanism to inform the MS or SC when the MS becomes reachable.  This is important to allow messages to be delivered without undue delay.


The underlying delivery mechanisms should be based on existing defined packet services (GPRS).


Handover:  Messages are likely to be longer in length, and therefore it is more important for cell handover to occur during transmission of  a message.


At the end-to-end transport level, there should be a generic message structure for all messages. All information elements within a message should have the same TLV structure, allowing receiving entities to ignore unsupported or information elements. 


The maximum length of the overall message (TPDU) needs to be defined, but future classes of message could have longer lengths.  The message length should not be constrained by lower-level transmission units, and any concatenation should be performed at a lower level.














